
TOWN OF MARSHAN
DAKOTA COUNTY, MINNESOTA

Reply To:
19980 Nicolai Ave. E.
Hastings, Minnesota 55033

MARSHAN TOWNSHIP MEETING
November 21, 2017

 The November, 2017 meeting of the Marshan Town Board was called to order by 
Chairman Jerry Bauer at 8:00 P.M.  Others present were Gloria Pinke, Jim Wollmering, Marge 
Snyder and John Maher.
 Minutes of the October, 2017 Town Board meeting were read. Motion by Wollmering and 
seconded by Pinke to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Minutes of the planning Commission meeting of November, 2017 were read. Motion by 
Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve and place on file. Motion carried unanimously.
  
Old Business: 
 Ron Wasmund of Inspectron Inc. appeared to report on the two properties in litigation.
We also discussed a process of giving out the building permits. 

New Business
 Dakota Co Sherriff appeared to ask if there were any concerns of the township. There 
were none. 
 Steve Bauer appeared asking for a permit to build a Pavilion 48x100. He will be 
canceling the permit he got a few months ago and asking for this new one. Motion by 
Wollmering and seconded by Pinke to approve. Motion carried unanimously.
 Steve Bauer also asked for a permit to build a 100’x 60’ storage building on the show 
grounds. This would be a pole type building. This building would be used by the Hastings 
Military Group to store military Items in. Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to 
approve. Motion carried unanimously.
 Commissioner Slavic appeared to give an update. He reported on the taxes. He informed 
the board that the bridge on 205th street would be done in 2018.
 Mr. Coa appeared asking what the board found out from the planner. He was informed 
that the property could be used as a church, but would need a public hearing. It also could be 
used as residential; this would not need a public hearing. Any type of business or residential 
would have to come before the board for approval. Amy Lorenz also appeared asking the same 
and she was informed the same.
 Mr. Bob Weis appeared about the metal that was on the property. He has been picking up 
all of the debris and has cleaned up the property. The berm has been put up along the North and 
West property line. This berm is about 5-6 feet tall.
 Chris Gregson appeared asking about internet service. He would like to have Comcast 
and he called them but they said they need a service Agreement. The township will contact 
Comcast to see if this is possible.
 Motion by Pinke, and seconded by Wollmering to approve the liquor license for 



Bellwood Oaks Golf Course, Hidden Greens Golf Course and Little Log House properties. 
Motion carried unanimously.
  Treasurer’s report was given. Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to approve 
the treasurers report as read and printed.  Motion carried unanimously.
 Motion by Pinke and seconded by Wollmering to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting 
adjourned at 9:40p.m.

Submitted by: 
Marge Snyder
Marshan Township, Clerk   


